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Friday 1st November 2024 

Dear Parents, 

 

I hope you all had a wonderful break! Welcome back to a busy half term with plenty of learning 

and special occasions planned for your child. 

 

Euxton Superstars! 

Congratulations to this week’s class Superstars: 

Reception: James 

Year 1: Arlo 

Year 2: Isabella 

Year 3: Poppy 

Year 4: Harry 

Year 5: Florence 

Year 6: Faith S 

Well done to you all! 

 

Y6 Macmillan Bake Sale 

Thank you to all who supported the bake sale on the last day of term.  A wonderful £110 was raised! 

Well done boys for all your efforts, in particular Henry who came up with the idea and for all your 

kind donations of cakes and treats. 

 

 

 

Admissions – Primary and Secondary Places 

You can now apply via www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools for school places for next September. 

Supplementary Faith forms are available in the school office for our school.  The closing date for 

primary school applications is Primary (Reception in Sept 2025) – Wednesday 15 January 2025. 
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Clubs Autumn Term 2024 

Please find below next half term’s list of clubs and activities leading up to Christmas.  Many clubs fill 

up very quickly and many are already full.  Unless it says ‘full’ there are still spaces available. 

 

 

  Before School/Lunchtime Afternoon/After School 

Monday Mindfulness for Y1 and Y2 with Mrs 

Smith in the OSC room 12.30-1pm 

(starts 4th November – please email 

Mrs Hodges). 

Little Learners Y1, Y2 and Y3 with Mrs Delves 

(link sent out to parents) 3.30pm-4.30pm 

(starting 4th November for 5 weeks). 

 

  
Tuesday Spanish Club continues to take place 

at lunchtime.  

Practical PE Club for KS2 (Y3-Y6) with Mrs 

Wiles and Mrs Oral using PE equipment in 

the school hall 3.30-4.30pm (re-starting 29th 

October with same children as this half 

term).  CLUB NOW FULL. 

  
Wednesday Ethos (Worship) Group with Ms Lucas 

for Y5 and Y6 

 

Eco Group with Mr Astle for Y3 and Y4. 

 

School Council with Mr Westwell 

(current council Y2-Y6) 

 

Email Mrs Hodges if your child is 

interested in Ethos or Eco Group. 

These groups will all meet in the 

morning. 

  

KS1 (YR-Y2) Music Group with Ms Lucas in 

YR classroom 3.30pm- 4.30pm – continuing 

with same children. Re-starting 30th 

October.  CLUB NOW FULL. 

 

Football Y4-Y6 with Mr Astle and Mr 

Westwell 3.30-4.30pm (please email Mrs 

Hodges), starting 30th October for boys and 

girls for as long as the weather and dark 

nights will allow. 

 

Rock Steady returning on Wednesday 

afternoon starting on 6th November for  

children who attended last year. Rock 

Steady will contact you directly. 

  
Thursday Tennis with Mr Chatterley at St Mary’s 

Y1-Y6 8.45am or 3.30pm (letter sent 

to parents).  Starts 31st October for 6 

weeks. 

 

Book Club with Mrs Obertelli in the 

library for all year groups 12.30-1pm – 

re-starting 31st October. 

  

Players Drama School Y1-Y6 

New club starting 31st October for 8 weeks 

(flyer emailed to parents). 

Friday KS2 Choir with Mrs Ash and Mrs 

Tattersall in the hall 8.15-8.45am – re-

starting 1st November – please email 

Mrs Hodges to join in if you haven’t 

been involved this half term. Choir will 

be singing carols at Euxton library in 

December. 

 

Board Games Club with Mrs 

MacDonald at lunchtime in Y6 

classroom. YR-Y6 (please email Mrs 

Hodges to join in).  

 

   

 



Online Safety 

Please read this week’s online safety poster with 10 top tips for how to support young people to 

build emotional resilience.  

 

 

Multi Faith Week 

The children have enjoyed this week’s Multi Faith Week. Each class has focussed their learning on a 

different world faith and the children have taken time to explore each other’s information tables in 

the hall. Thank you to all those who came to see the display in school this afternoon. I hope you 

found it as interesting as the children did. They loved celebrating their fabulous work!  

 

 

Poppy Appeal 

 

 
 

Next week, from Monday 4th to Monday 11th November, we will be selling poppies and other goodies 

in support of The Royal British Legion.  Plastic snap bands and fabric wrist bands £1, reflective 

poppies 50p and a minimum donation of 20p for paper poppies. Our Year 6 children will visit each 

classroom on allocated days for children to purchase their poppy items. 

Monday 4th November – Year 5 & Year 6 

Tuesday 5th November – Year 4 

Wednesday 6th November – Year 3 

Thursday 7th November – Year 2 

Friday 8th November – Year 1 & Reception 

Thank you!  

 

PTFA News 

Thank you so much to everyone for all the help and support to run another fantastic disco for the 

children. The children really enjoy themselves! An amazing £450 was raised for school 😊 

 

The next meeting is the PTFA AGM meeting on Monday 4th November at 6.30pm. 

 

This will take place in school and refreshments will be provided – cheese, wine, hot/cold drinks.  We 

need as many parents as possible please to attend this meeting so that we have enough votes to 

elect committee members.  

 

We are still looking for people to offer to take on the role of chair or be a co-chair and vice-chair of 

the committee. We would love you ALL to join us and this is also a great opportunity to welcome 

new members to our already amazing team! 

 

To join in please message euxtoncofeptfa@gmail.com, contact the school office or feel free to turn 

up in the day.  

 

PTFA Lucky Numbers October Winner  

Congratulations to Mrs Ball (our Chair of Governor’s wife) who has won this month’s £20! 
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PTFA Bag2School 

The next Bag2School clothes collection is on Wednesday 6th November – filled bags to be left under 

the parent noticeboard outside Year 2 by 9am please. Leaflets have come home in book bags this 

week.   Men’s, ladies’ and children’s clothing, paired shoes, handbags, belts and accessories can 

be put in the bags. No uniforms, workwear, pillows, duvets or pieces of fabric please.  Thank you for 

supporting our PTFA! 

 

PTFA Break the Rules Day 

Next week on Friday 8th November – please see the poster below for how children can break the 

rules at school on Friday. £2 to take part – a bucket will be available on the day for this cash.  Please 

note that children are to come to school in uniform as usual. Tuck shop available on the day. Prices 

are listed on the poster and there is an offer to purchase 3 items for £1.  

 

School Council Competition 

Before half term, each class presented an idea that we could focus on as a school to show 

courageous advocacy. Please see the Christian Distinctiveness page on our website to see the 

slides each class prepared. 

Our school council have decided that they would like to focus on the idea of saving water, which 

was presented by years 4, 5 and 6. 

The first thing school council would like to do is to remind people to turn off the taps in school to 

save water. For this reason, they have decided to launch a poster competition. 

Each child can design an A4 poster to encourage everyone to turn off taps in school. School council 

will then choose a winning poster to put up next to each tap in school. 

If you would like to take part in this competition, please give your poster to your teacher by Friday 

8th November, and don’t forget to put your name and year group on the back. 

Thank you for taking part in our competition, we hope you enjoy making your posters.  

 

Can I take this opportunity to say a HUGE thank you to the outgoing school council who have 

represented their classes so well and still have a few initiatives to complete to support our school.  

They have helped to run meetings, speak with visitors and put forward many great ideas.  I know 

that the children are always keen to share and implement their ideas and always thinking of others. 

We are very proud of you all! 😊 

 

Anti-bullying Week 

Odd Socks Day is part of Anti-Bullying Week! To celebrate that we are all unique, we ask that 

children wear odd socks to school on Tuesday 12th November. Last year over 13,000 schools took 

part in Odd Socks Day and we were one of them 😊 This day sends an important message to pupils 

that they should be allowed to be themselves, free from bullying and helps us celebrate Anti-Bullying 

Week in a fun and positive way. We would like children to come to school on Tuesday 12th 

November wearing a pair of odd socks to celebrate diversity. All we ask is for a small donation on 

the day, if possible, to help the charity Anti-Bullying Alliance carry on their important work. 

 

School Council Elections in Parliament Week – 18th November 

In a couple of weeks, it will be Parliament Week. As part of our learning about the British Value of 

Democracy, we will hold elections for our new School Council and I hope that many children will 

aspire to run.  The guidelines are; all children except current school councillors from Year 1-Year 5 

may run for school council, this means that current school councillors will not be able to run for 

election again this year, but can try again next.  However, all children in Year 6, including current 

school councillors, may run for election.  Those children who wish to run should give their name to 

their teacher on Monday 18th November, so that ballot papers can be prepared. They will then 

give a speech to their class on Friday 22nd November about why they would like to be considered 

as a class representative. Voting will take place on the Friday morning and the children with the 

most votes will be presented with their badges in worship the following week. Please note there will 

be no celebration worship on Friday 22nd November as the hall will be set up as a polling station. 

 

 



Smoke and Vape Free School 

 
 

Please note we are a smoke free school and smoking of 

cigarettes and e-cigarettes is not permitted on school 

grounds. This is clearly indicated on the sign by the 

school gates. Any visitors who are smoking or vaping on 

school premises will be informed of the Smoke-free and 

Vape-free Policy (on our website) and asked to stop 

smoking/vaping.  If this is not acted upon immediately 

the visitor will be asked to leave. Please remind any 

people who may collect your child on your behalf and  

who may not read the newsletter. Many thanks for your 

support. 

 

 

 

 

Grandparents Coffee Morning 

This will take place on Wednesday 18th December from 9.30-10.30am in the school hall.  For those in 

Reception or who haven’t been in school at Christmas time, we invite our lovely grandparents into 

school for this annual event where they enjoy coffee, mince pies and biscuits and are entertained 

by the children.  There is a raffle, of course, and everyone has a thoroughly lovely time.  The list is 

now open in the office, either call school or email Mrs Hodges bursar@euxton.lancs.sch.uk to add 

your grandparents to the list.  Only 2 per family and there is a maximum of 80 seats available. Once 

the list is full, it is full. Thank you. 

 

Conexus Tuition 

Please see the attached flyer for more details of tuition provided by this local company. 

 

                                                                  

Euxton Library 

A message from Kath at Euxton library: Any child that comes to Euxton Library between now and 

the end of November and joins the library will be entered into a draw to win a £10 Book Token. 

Please also let Kath know that your child attend’s Euxton CE Primary School. Good Luck! 

 

 

School Improvement Plan 

 

Attached to this week’s newsletter is an overview of our action plan for this academic year. If you 

have any questions about your child’s learning, at any time during the year, please don’t hesitate 

to contact school and speak to either myself or a member of the staff team. 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Mrs Mairi Ash 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 

Wisdom  Compassion  Humility  Friendship  Peace  Trust  Forgiveness  Hope 
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